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Minutes of the Meeting Held on November 21, 2022  
Zoom Video Conference 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER  
 

Chairwoman Robinson called the November 21, 2022 meeting of the New Jersey Plan Implementation Committee 
(PIC) order at 9:33 a.m. 

 
 

OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT  
  

It was announced that notice of the date, time, and place of the meeting has been given in accordance with the Open 
Public Meetings Act. 

 
 

ROLL CALL  
  

Members Present  
Danielle Esser, Director of Governance, NJ Economic Development Authority  
Bruce Harris, Municipal member 
County Commissioner Director Shanel Robinson, Chair, County Member 
Nick Angarone, Designee for Shawn LaTourette, Department of Environmental Protection 
Keith Henderson, Designee for Lt. Governor Sheila Oliver, Department of Community Affairs 
Susan Weber, Designee for Diane Gutierrez-Scaccetti, Department of Transportation 
 
Others Present through Video Conference  

  
See Attachment A  
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PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE  
  

Chairwoman Robinson asked everyone to recite the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
 
Chairwoman Robinson asked to defer approval of the Minutes of the October 19, 2022 meeting to the next PIC 
meeting for approval. 

 
 

CHAIRWOMAN’S COMMENTS  
  

Chairwoman Robinson thanked the Committee members for their commitment to looking through and listening 
through the presentations as we move forward. She wished all a happy and safe Thanksgiving. 

 
 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 
 

Director Rendeiro said that we did originally intend to have Delanco on the agenda today. There were a couple of 
things that still need to be resolved before we are done. We will at this point have it for the next meeting. The 
presentation today will be on Willingboro and that will be moving the Burlington County municipalities forward.  
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
RECOMMENDATION FOR PLAN ENDORSEMENT:  Township of Willingboro 
 
Director Rendeiro referred the Township of Willingboro presentation to Lisa Avichal. 
 
This presentation can be found at: 
https://nj.gov/state/planning/assets/docs/meeting-materials/pic/materials/2022-1121/pic-materials-2022-1121-
Willingboro-PIC-Presentation.pdf 
 
Director Rendeiro said that one quick update we heard from Commissioner Harris this morning was that there was 
one small typo in the recommendation report where it said that Route 30 is the main highway serving Willingboro; 
it's route 130, which we will correct for the record. Thank you. 
 
Tom Stanuikynas, Regional Planning Manager from the Burlington County Bridge Commission said that I want to 
speak on behalf of Mayor McIntosh and the business administrator Walter Howard. They have worked really hard to 
get to this point. They've been a pleasure to work with, Willingboro Township hosted our regional visioning meeting 
which was very successful a couple of months ago. Willingboro Township is an overburdened community. As you can 
see from the chart that Lisa showed us, their population is declining. And we're working hard with them to hope that 
they can take advantage of the benefits and technical assistance that this program offers. I want to thank Willingboro, 
Lisa and Donna and this is number seven out of 12 on the Route 130 corridor, and hopefully, we can have a few more 
and get them all endorsed by the March date. Thank you. 
 
With no further comments from the Committee or the public, Chairwoman Robinson asked for a motion to move the 
recommendation request for Plan Endorsement of the Township of Willingboro to the SPC. Danielle Esser made the 
motion; Nick Angarone seconded the motion. All were in favor to move the recommendation for Plan Endorsement 
of the Township of Willingboro to the SPC.  
 

https://nj.gov/state/planning/assets/docs/meeting-materials/pic/materials/2022-1121/pic-materials-2022-1121-Willingboro-PIC-Presentation.pdf
https://nj.gov/state/planning/assets/docs/meeting-materials/pic/materials/2022-1121/pic-materials-2022-1121-Willingboro-PIC-Presentation.pdf
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ADJOURNMENT 
 

With no further comments from the Committee or the public, Chairwoman Robinson asked for a motion to adjourn. 
The motion was made by Danielle Esser and seconded by Nick Angarone. All were in favor. The meeting was 
adjourned at 9:51 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

  
Donna Rendeiro, Secretary 
State Planning Commission 
Dated: December 21, 2022 
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ATTACHMENT A 
 

NEW JERSEY STATE PLANNING COMMISSION 
PLAN IMPLEMENTATION COMMITTEE 

 ATTENDEES 
NOVEMBER 21, 2022       

 
 
 
 

Rachel D. - NJDA 
Walter Lane – Director, Office of Planning - Policy and Economic Development, Somerset County 
Tom J. Stanuikynas - Regional Planning Manager, Burlington County Bridge Commission 
Jonathan Sternesky – NJHMFA 
Meg Cavanagh – NJDEP 
Ruth Foster – NJDEP 
Henry Gajda - NJBPU 
 
 
   
 


